
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
April 23, 2004 

 
Honorable Joe Dudzik 
Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

Subject:  11TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #031626 
    INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR 
    WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT 

    ON WEST HOWARD AVENUE FROM 
    SOUTH 79TH STREET TO 

    SOUTH 81ST STREET 
 
Dear Alderman Dudzik: 

 
 We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school 

signs.  We recommend posting 20 Miles Per Hour When Children Are Present on this roadway.  
The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the May 13, 2004 Public 
Safety Committee meeting. 

 
      Very truly yours, 

 
 
 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
      City Engineer 

 
RWB:dle 
 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
April 23, 2004 

 
Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. 
Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

Subject:  5TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #031626 
    INSTALL 35 MILES PER HOUR ON 
    WEST LEON TERRACE FROM  

   WEST MILL ROAD WEST TO THE  
   FOND DU LAC FREEWAY (STH 145)  

   WESTBOUND ON-RAMP 
    
Dear Alderman Bohl: 

 
 This is in response to a request we received from Alderman Nardelli to install the above-

captioned traffic control restriction.  
 

Due to safety concerns with traffic entering the Fond du Lac Freeway (STH 145), we 

believe that the 25 Miles Per Hour speed limit currently in effect is too low to allow safe merging 
with freeway traffic.  Additionally, the roadway is constructed with a rural type cross-section, 

and abutting land use consists primarily of parkland, wetland, and open space.  State Statutes 
also suggest a higher speed limit for a roadway of this character.  We, therefore, recommend that 
the speed limit be increased from the existing 25 Miles Per Hour to 35 Miles Per Hour.  

 
We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage.  
 
      Very truly yours, 

 
 

 
      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
      City Engineer 

 
RWB:dle 

 
c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 
 

     Mr. Richard Pfeiffer 
     Wisconsin Department of Transportation 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
April 23, 2004 

 
Honorable Michael J. Murphy 
Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

Subject:  10TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #031626 
    REMOVE YIELD AND INSTALL STOP SIGNS 
    ON WEST WRIGHT STREET AT NORTH 56TH STREET 

 
Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 
 This is in response to a request we received from Ms. Zora Fanroy to install the above-
captioned traffic control restriction.  

 
 Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the accident 

data received from the Milwaukee Police Department revealed an increase in accidents at this 
intersection that would warrant the above-captioned control.  Our inspection of the intersection 
revealed that approaching motorists must reduce their vehicle speed to 13 miles per hour to enter 

the intersection safely.  We, therefore, concur that the present yield signs appear to be no longer 
effective, and will recommend the installation of stop signs.  

 
 We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 
so that you may support it to final passage.  

 
      Very truly yours, 

 
 
 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
      City Engineer 

RWB:dle 
 
c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
April 23, 2004 

 
Honorable Terry Witkowski 
Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

Subject:  13TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #031626 
    REMOVE YIELD SIGNS AND 

   INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON 

   SOUTH 22ND STREET AT 
   WEST WILBUR AVENUE 

 
Dear Alderman Witkowski: 
 

 This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-
captioned traffic control restriction.  

 
 Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight 
obstruction on the northeast corner of this intersection reduces the available safe approach speed.  

We, therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend replacing the existing Yield signs with 
Stop signs on South 22nd Street at West Wilbur Avenue.  

 
 We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 
so that you may support it to final passage. 

 
 

      Very truly yours, 
 
 

 
      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 
RWB:dle 
 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
April 23, 2004 

 
Honorable Robert G. Donovan 
Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

Subject:  8TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #031626 
    INSTALL FOUR-WAY STOP ON 
    WEST MAPLE STREET AND  

   SOUTH 23RD STREET 
 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 
 
 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.  
  

      Very truly yours, 
 
 

 
      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 
 
RWB:dle 

 
c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
April 23, 2004 

 
Honorable T. Anthony Zielinski 
Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

Subject:  14TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #031626 
    REMOVE NO TURN ON RED 

   7:00 AM TO 9:00 AM ON 

   SOUTH SUPERIOR STREET AT 
   EAST RUSSELL AVENUE NORTHBOUND 

 
Dear Alderman Zielinski: 
 

 As part of a review of traffic control signal operations in the area near the above-
captioned intersection, we have determined that the above-captioned turn restriction is no longer 

needed.  The restriction was installed prior to the construction of the Lake Arterial when the 
traffic volume was heavy and motorists utilized this as a major route to the Hoan Bridge (IH 
794), and continuing into the downtown area.  

 
 We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage.  
  
      Very truly yours, 

 
 

 
      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
      City Engineer 

 
RWB:dle 

 
c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
April 23, 2004 

 
Honorable Robert Bauman 
Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

Subject:  4TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #031626 
    INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR 
    WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT 

    ON WEST VLIET STREET FROM 
    NORTH 18TH STREET TO 

    NORTH 22ND STREET 
 
Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 
 We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school 

signs.  We recommend posting 20 Miles Per Hour When Children Are Present on this roadway.  
The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the May 13, 2004 Public 
Safety Committee meeting.  

      Very truly yours, 
 

 
 
      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 
 

RWB:dle 
 
c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
April 23, 2004 

 
Honorable James N. Witkowiak 
Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

Subject:  12TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #031626 
    INSTALL FOUR-WAY STOP SIGNS ON 
    WEST MINERAL STREET AND  

   SOUTH 3RD STREET 
 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 
 
 In working with the previous Alderman for your district, commitments were made to 

local residents by the City to install the subject traffic control restriction.  We will prepare the 
necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 
 
 

      Very truly yours, 
 

 
 
      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 
 

RWB:dle 
 
c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
April 23, 2004 

 
Honorable James N. Witkowiak 
Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

Subject:  12TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #031626 
    INSTALL FOUR-WAY STOP SIGNS ON 
    WEST WALKER STREET AND  

   SOUTH 3RD STREET 
 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 
 
 In working with the previous Alderman for your district, commitments were made to 

local residents by the City to install the subject traffic control restriction.  We will prepare the 
necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 
 
 

      Very truly yours, 
 

 
 
      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 
 

RWB:dle 
 
c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
April 23, 2004 

 
Honorable Joe Davis, Sr. 
Alderman, 2nd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

Subject:  2ND ALD. DIST. – FILE #031626 
    INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON 

   WEST MEDFORD AVENUE AT 

   WEST FAIRMOUNT STREET/ 
   NORTH 72ND STREET/ 

   WEST WELLINGTON PLACE 
   
Dear Alderman Davis: 

 
 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.  
 
 

      Very truly yours, 
 

 
 
      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 
 

RWB:dle 
 
c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
April 23, 2004 

 
Honorable Joe Davis, Sr. 
Alderman, 2nd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

Subject:  2ND ALD. DIST. – FILE #031626 
    INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON 

   WEST MEDFORD AVENUE AT 

   WEST STARK STREET/ 
   NORTH 70TH STREET 

 
Dear Alderman Davis: 
 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 
Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.  

 
 
      Very truly yours, 

 
 

 
      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
      City Engineer 

 
RWB:dle 

 
c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
April 23, 2004 

 
Honorable Michael J. Murphy 
Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

Subject:  10TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #031626 
    INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON 

   WEST CHAMBERS STREET AT 

   NORTH 73RD STREET 
  

Dear Alderman Murphy: 
 
 This is in response to your request on behalf of Ms. Nanlee Delwiche to install the above-

captioned traffic control restriction.  
 

 Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight 
obstruction on the northeast corner of this intersection reduces the available safe approach speed.  
We, therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of stop signs on West 

Chambers Street at North 73rd Street. 
 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 
so that you may support it to final passage.  
 

      Very truly yours, 
 

 
 
      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 
RWB:dle 

 
c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
April 23, 2004 

 
Honorable James N. Witkowiak 
Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

Subject:  12TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #031626 
    INSTALL ONE WAY ALLEY 

   WEST LINCOLN AVENUE,  

   WEST GRANT STREET, 
   SOUTH 14TH STREET AND 

    SOUTH 15TH STREET NORTHBOUND 
  
Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 
 In working with the previous Alderman for your district, commitments were made to 

local residents by the City to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.  We will 
prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may 
support it to final passage. 

 
 

      Very truly yours, 
 
 

 
      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 
 
RWB:dle 

 
c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 

 


